## Dear Friend in Christ:

Due to the Suspension of Public Masses issued today July 1st by Bishop Weisenburger we, St. Patrick Church and St. Michael Mission now return to that phase we were in immediately prior to our reopening.

There are to be no public Masses celebrated during the week or on weekends for the next 4 weeks.

Funeral Masses will be celebrated with a capacity limit of **ten persons maximum**.

We will live stream (via Facebook and You Tube) Mass each Sunday at 7:30 a.m.. Immediately following this "live streamed" Mass, Holy Communion will be distributed outside in our west parking lot (near Old School building) until 9:00 a.m.

All parishioners who are vulnerable persons, age 65 or older and/or have secondary health issues, should continue to shelter in place and not make in-person visits to public places, including our church parking lot to receive Holy Communion. Vulnerable Persons are encouraged to pray the prayer of spiritual communion in place of a formal reception of the Eucharist.

Thank you for your patient understanding and cooperative spirit during this trying time for our church, community, nation, and world.

Let us all continue to pray for an end to this virus and for guidance and success for those working on a vaccine.

With You in His Service,

Dcn. Tony Underwood Pastoral Administrator